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PRESIDENT CAROL’S THOUGHTS & REPORTS 
 

Greetings Rotarians and Friends 
 

An apology to Zoomers 
We’re sorry that the Zoomers didn’t get a fair go last Monday 2nd May. 
 

In spite of achieving an acceptable internet performance at the previous meeting on 11th April,  
we took a step backwards last week when we suffered several “dropouts” and understandably  
the Zoomers deserted us! 
 

Seeking advice from various sources, JB Hi-Fi, Telstra, Jaycar (Frankston) and indeed Dr. Google, 
the general consensus as to the cause of our problems lies with the variable Telstra 4g mobile  
signal within The Mornington Hotel. 
 

Briefly, the increase in business as the hotel ‘opens up’ with the easing of Covid restrictions results  
in more interference. 
 

Just to clarify, we are not attempting to use the hotel ‘public access’ wi-fi because it is also slow,  
unstable and, of course, not private! 
 

The solution appears to be the addition of an antenna for our mobile modem, which will boost  
the 4G signal to acceptable levels. 
 

Preliminary trials at home seem to confirm this. 
 

This Monday 9th May, we hope that we can provide a reliable connection for the benefit of  
our Zoomers. 
 

Golf Day 
Congratulations to the Golf Day Team for a great day and for all the hard work that goes into the  
planning and organisation of the event. The Board and I’m sure all our members thanks you  
especially Tom Goulding, Merv Williams and Bill Branthwaite most sincerely for your efforts  
and making this such a successful day. Although it was freezing cold at least the rain held off. Many 
people stayed for the prize giving and really appreciated all the prizes, especially the many bottles  
of fine wine donated by the members -Thank you. 
 

Our special thanks to all our sponsors who contributed to the day with both Sponsorship  
and playing Golf on the day.  
 

This week’s Club meeting 

On Monday we will be farewelling Steve Daly after 20 years as a Mt Martha Rotary member  
and Assistant Governor for the District. Steve and Gwen are in the final stages of packing up  
and moving to the country! It would be great if we could get a good crowd to farewell them.  
 

We have Jade Phelan CEO of the Bays HealthCare Group speaking to us on Monday.  Jade  
commenced at The Bays in December 2020, bringing more than 10 years of senior management  
experience in the healthcare industry. Prior to joining The Bays Jade worked for large, ASX-listed 
healthcare operators and Big 4 accounting firms. She holds a Master of Business Administration,  
Bachelor of Business and a Graduate Diploma in Applied Finance and Investment. 
 

Jade was drawn to the healthcare industry because she wanted a career that involved helping  
people and making a difference. Her vision for The Bays is to grow and expand the healthcare  
services provided to the residents of the Peninsula and to support all staff to ensure we provide  
an exceptional experience for our patients. 
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Changeover Lunch 

Change Over Lunch will be held at Safety Beach Sailing Club on Sunday 26 June at 12pm. The 2-course lunch will be $50 per  
person, we are encouraging partners to come to this special day with Bill Branthwaite taking on the Presidents role. Please  
let Lara know if you have any dietary requirements. 
 
Welcome 

Welcome to our New member, Kim Johnston, who will be inducted on 6 June and two potential members Alex and Chelsea  
will be joining us for dinner on Monday night please make them feel welcome.  
 

Last week’s challenge from Bernard Butler 

Last week Bernard Butler laid down a challenge to all members to provide a 5-minute talk about rotary and all the many  

acronyms we use. Phyl Scales has taken up the challenge and will be the first to talk this Monday. Please let Bernard know  

when YOU will be available.  
 
 

We all now that Rotary is a worldwide organisation and I thought that this story really shows how Rotary  
DOES make a difference and how people can come together to help those is desperate need.  

Makes me proud to be Rotarian.  
 
 

Rotary responds to the war in Ukraine. - by Ryan Hyland 
 
 

Within hours of Russia’s invasion of Ukraine in late February 2022, Iryna Bushmina fled her home in Kyiv. Along with her sister 
and her three-month-old nephew, she journeyed to Vienna, Austria, staying with Rotary members along the way.  
Their generosity inspired Bushmina, a member of the Rotaract Club of Kyiv-City and the District  Rotaract representative for 
Ukraine, to organize a larger-scale relief effort — and now, an online platform she created has helped Rotaract and Rotary 
members find shelter for thousands of Ukrainian refugees. 
 
 

Across Europe, Rotaract members are using digital tools to share information and coordinate to help people who have been 
affected by the war in Ukraine. By routing communications through the European Rotaract Information Centre (also known 
as Rotaract Europe), a multidistrict information organization that serves Clubs in more than 40 countries, these young members 
are using the power of Rotary's global network to direct aid where it's needed most. 
 
Shortly after the war began, Christiane Leitner, President of Rotaract Europe, learned about a project that was already  
underway to help Ukrainians. Led by the Rotaract Club of Klagenfurt-Wörthersee, Austria,  Rotaractors coordinated using  
the Rotaract Europe website, then packed five vans and cars full of relief supplies and drove through the night to the  
Polish-Ukrainian border, where local Rotaractors were waiting to deliver the aid.  "This really stood out to me as an example of 
how quickly our Rotary network can make things happen," says Leitner, a member of the Rotaract Club of Linz, Austria. After 
learning about dozens of Rotaract initiatives that started within a week of the invasion, she realized that Rotaract Europe could 
play a key role in coordinating communication among Rotaract and Rotary clubs and districts and facilitating partnerships that 
could lead to projects. 
 
Hope you all have a Happy Mothers Days - to all those who are Mothers and all those who made it a Happy Day for  
their mothers. 
 

 

Yours in Rotary 

 

President Carol 

https://rotaracteurope.eu/


 
 

MAY IS YOUTH SERVICE MONTH 
Mon 9 May   Club Meeting - at The Mornington Hotel @ 6.00 for 6.30pm and via Zoom  
    Guest Speaker is Jade Phelan—CEO of Bays Hospital  
Mon 16 May  RCMM Committee meetings  
Fri 20th May   Bunnings BBQ - see Roster below 
Mon 23 May  Club Meeting - at The Mornington Hotel @ 6.00 for 6.30pm and via Zoom - TBA 
Tue 24 May  Lift the Lid on Mental Health Golf Day - see Flyer on page 11 
Mon 30 May  Club Meeting - at The Mornington Hotel @ 6.00 for 6.30pm and via Zoom - TBA  
 

JUNE IS ROTARY FELLOWSHIPS MONTH 
Mon 6 June  Club Meeting - at The Mornington Hotel @ 6.00 for 6.30pm and via Zoom - TBA 
Mon 13 June  No meeting or Bulletin - Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
Fri 17th June  Bunnings BBQ - see Roster below 
Mon 20 June  RCMM Committee meetings  
Sun 26 June  Changeover Dinner  @ 12pm - Safety Beach Sailing Club - more details to follow 
 
 
 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE ROSTERS  
 

BUNNINGS BBQ’S  
8 to 11am      11am to 2pm     2pm to 5pm 

     
Friday 20th May 2022 - this is the 1st of many Friday BBQ’s in 2022 

Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Gordon Morriss 
Byron Groves     Tom Barrett     Barrie Sweeney 
Bill Ewing      Anne Shaw      Tom Goulding 
Merv Williams     Ray Martin      Roger Annear 
 
 

Friday 17th June 2022  
Rob Davies      Byron Groves     Bill Cummins 
David Wheeler     Bernard Butler     Phyllis Scales 
Bill Ewing      Tom Barrett     Barrie Sweeney 
Peter Warren     Wayne Norris     Jonathan Mayne 
 

Friday 15th July 2022 
Rob Davies      Peter Rawlings     Bill Cummins 
Wayne Jenkins     Ray Martin      Byron Groves 
Wayne Norris     Peter Warren     Gordon Morriss 
Tom Goulding     Roger Annear     Barrie Sweeney 



40th Annual Rotary Club of Mount Martha Charity Golf Challenge 
 

An update from Tom Goulding 
  
I have just completed some preliminary figures on Golf Day and I expect our day to raise (as profit) just un-
der $10,000, a similar result to last year.  Thank you all, for your significant help in getting this result.  A 
great team effort with a lot of help from our members. My only regret is that I can’t play reasonable Golf on  
this day.  

I have included a selection of Golf Day photos for your enjoyment. 



More photos of Golf Day for your enjoyment. 







OUR COMMUNITY & CLUB SUPPORTERS, TO WHOM WE ARE VERY GRATEFUL 

ROTARY OVERSEAS REPURPOSED PLAYGROUNDS (RORP) UPDATE 
 

On Tuesday, April 12, a small group assisted to unload the RORP trailer at Wayne's ready for the  
next harvest the following day. 
 
Many thanks to Colin, Roger and Bill for making that task so much easier. 
 
We have other harvests coming up and we will provide more details as they occur. 



Peninsula Trail walk  
 

When Sunday 15th May @ 3pm 
 
Come for a walk.  We will be meeting at 3pm at the bottom of Reginald Way, Mount Martha, then 
looking at the picnic table and bench recently installed. 
 
We will then be then heading back to Craigie Road along to Harrap Road to look at potential hands on 
projects and other seating requirements. 
 
Partners welcome,  you can even bring the dog...as long as it is on a leash. 

 
Hope to see you there.  






